St. Anne Crumpsall.
Fr. Glover Tel No. 740 2448 Web Address: - www.stannescrumpsall.org.uk
4th April 2021
	Day
	Service
	Time
	

	Easter Sunday
	Polish Mass
	8.30am
	

	
	Mass
	10.30am
	

	
	Mass
	6.00pm
	

	Easter Monday
	Mass
	10.00am
	

	Easter Tuesday
	Mass
	10.00am
	

	Easter Wednesday 
	Mass
	10.00am
	

	Easter Thursday
	Mass 
	10.00am
	

	Easter Saturday
	Mass
	10.00am
	


--------------------------------------------------------------------
The retiring collection is for the Parish Debt.
Weddings at least six months’ notice required.
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Masses. Peter Paul D’Costa Rip, Maria D’Costa Rip, Francis Fernandes Rip, Francisca Fernandes Rip, Francis Edward Barnett Rip, Dolores McGrillen birthday memories, Frances & Martin Dervan Rip anniversary, Minnie & Mick Staunton, Elsie Taylor Anniversary, Eileen Bileke Anniversary, The Kelly Family, Special intention, Sick friend, The Gavan Family, Grateful thanks to the Sacred Heart, Ss. Jude, Anthony, John Henry Newman, Infant of Prague & the donor’s guardian angel, Greta Lloyd Rip, John Bradley Rip, Michael Lyons Rip, Mary Lyons Rip
Gretta Lloyd died on the 26th of March. May she rest in peace. Please pray for her soul and remember her family in your prayers. 
The year of St. Joseph ends on 19th of March 2022. There will be a monthly theme which I will put on the newsletter which will enable you to reflect on each day during that month and offer a prayer to St. Joseph at the end of your reflection. I will also, where possible offer a votive mass of St. Joseph on Wednesday of each week.

Theme for April. St. Joseph-lover of poverty. Joseph could count on nothing in this world to be his stay. Neither his trade nor property were employed ion his first years as father of the Divine child. He had to abandon all that was his and provide for Mary and the child in whatever way was possible as they were on pilgrimage to Bethlehem, to Egypt and finally to Nazareth. How do you or can you mirror the example of Joseph in your care for Mary and Jesus. How can you care for Mary and Jesus in your own family and the Church family.
Church Roof. Ralph Davis has started a go fund me page to appeal for funds and you can find it by going on the internet and searching for uk.gofundme.com and once on the site there is at the top right a search box. If you type in that box St. Anne’s R.C. Church, Ralph’s page comes up. Please refer this site to your friends, family, former parishioners, and anyone one else you know who may wish to help us raise money for a new roof. If you use social media to keep in contact with people, please consider putting an item on your face book page in the hope of widening the catchment area. They are of course welcome to just send a cheque made payable the parish to me, should they prefer that option.
Church is still open for Mass even though the country is in lockdown. The government has asked that places of worship continue with the changes made to keep people safe whilst attending Mass. We are following that advice but just a reminder that when attending Mass, you Must wear a face mask, keep social distancing, remain seated in your bench throughout the Mass other that for when a steward directs you to come out to receive the Sacrament which must be received in your hand. You are also asked not to mix with anyone who is not of your household bubble and not to gather in the narthex, the area outside church or the carpark to chat. You must follow the advice and go home on leaving church.
A reminder that on arriving or leaving Church it is illegal to gather on the car park or under the awning outside the church doors. We are asked to go home and not socialise with anyone who isn’t part of our own household.
Cornerstone centre for the homeless are appealing for dried and tinned foods as they are being asked for food parcels. As we missed out on the Lent food collection can I ask you to consider bringing items to Church between now and the 25th of April. Any offerings will be greatly appreciated.
Confessions. During this difficult time, I’m not having a set time for confessions, but I am hearing them by appointment. If you wish to make your confession, please contact me and I will arrange a time and day on which you can come to Church. As you know we are unable to visit a house we are not bubbling with and confessions must take place at Church.

Places in our school. It is essential that any catholic parent who wishes their child to have a place at our school registers them as soon as possible. PLEASE DO NOT WAIT UNTIL YOUR CHILD IS READY TO GO TO SCHOOL as you may find a place isn’t available. If you haven’t registered your child even if a place is available your child’s name and offer of a place will not have been passed to the local education authority by the school and subsequently a place at a non-Catholic school may be given.
We pray this week for the parish of the Three Martyrs: Ss. Sebastian, Boniface and Thomas of Canterbury Salford. Fr. David Macfarlane. The Spiritans. The Christian Brothers. The Parish Schools.
WE pray for the new members of the Church, vocations, the right use of the media. The Church. Human work.

Holy Father’s intention. We pray for those who risk their lives while fighting for fundamental rights under dictator ships, authoritarian regimes, and democracies in crisis. 
St. Anne’s Book of remembrance. At the morning Mass on the first Saturday of each month I shall place the Book of Remembrance on the altar and Mass will be offered for the souls of all whose names are contained in the book. If you wish the name/s of members of your family or friends recording, please write the name/s together with the date and year of death and return it together with your donation to Fr. Glover. Entered in the book of remembrance under number: - 
Candle lists at the three shrines listed below are now posted for 2021. If you wish a candle to be burnt at one of the shrines for seven days, please write the intention on which list you want the candle to burn and the date you have selected and put your donation of £5-00 per week selected in an envelope and give it to Fr. Glover or hand it to one of the stewards and ask the steward to pass it on to me.

The Candle at the Shrine of Our Lady of Perpetual Succour burns as a silent prayer for Robert McDonald Rip
The Candle at the Sacred Heart burns as a silent prayer for Angela Williamson.
The Candle at Our Lady of Lourdes burns as a silent prayer for John O’Dwyer.
Is God calling you to be one of His Priests? If you think He may be, have a word with Fr. Glover.
Copper Jar. There is a jar in the Narthex the contents of which are for church funds. We are collecting 1p, 2p and 5p pieces should you have any spare to place in it. 


Retiring Collections during April are: -


11th Cornerstone centre for the homeless


18th New Roof Appeal


25th Training of Priests.


























































































































Of your Charity, please pray for: -


The sick Liam Gallagher, Mike Miskell, Gretta Lloyd, 


The Dead 














